CONSOLIDATED FIRE DEPARTMENTS OF ENFIELD

CHAIRMAN:  Mark Zarcaro

V. CHAIRMAN:  Paul Meunier

MEMBERS:  Commissioner Beck



Captain Bertrand
Commissioner Bourque 


Commissioner Bouthiette
                       D. Chief Higgins



D. Chief Hurley

           D. Chief Prajzner



Commissioner Tallarita

A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on October 3, 2024 at the Hazardville fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Chairman Zarcaro,   V. Chairman Meunier, Commissioner Beck, Captain Bertrand, Commissioner Bouthiette, D. Chief Higgins, D. Chief Hurley, D. Chief Prajzner, Commissioner Tallarita, and Recording Secretary Guyette. 

The meeting started at 6:30 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for August 22, 2024 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Beck and Commissioner Bouthiette made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

A template was developed to narrow the scope of work the consultant would be involved with.  The committee does not want to start over with a full study, but to accept the Shoreline report and the departments experiences of what is needed.  All members are to review and discuss at the next meeting.
The Resolutions sent by the attorneys should be completed at each departments next commissioner’s meeting or a special meeting.  All commissioners must be in attendance when this Resolution is approved.  Consolidation members should bring the Resolution to the next meeting, signed by their President.

The next Resolution the attorneys sent needs to be approved by each department and all commissioners must meet together in one group for signing.  This starts a 60-day countdown to a public vote by taxpayers.
There still are some departments that have not sent the signed Attorney Representation letter back to Updike, Kelly and Spellacy.
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October 3, 2024

There was a discussion regarding receiving grant monies from the State to offset the costs in the consolidation.  This will be discussed further at a future date.

Next meeting is scheduled for October 24, 2024 at Enfield station 1 for 6:30 p.m.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Deputy Chief Hurley and Commissioner Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

